
 

Summer Term 2019  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

  

We have come to the end of a busy and successful year at John Port. The students have taken part in some 

amazing activities and events and had many new experiences. The Year 11 and Year 13 students left their 

exams feeling really positive following a huge amount of preparation, and we look forward to an excellent 

set of outcomes this summer. We have had our Year 6 students in for induction and we look forward to    

welcoming them into our community next year.  

 

During the summer there will be a huge investment in the IT infrastructure at John Port. This does mean   

however that the email system will be out of operation during a large part of the holiday so please be 

aware that you may not get replies to emails sent. The system will be back in operation from August 28 th 

and there will be teaching staff and senior staff in the academy on the results days of 15 th and 22 nd  August 

for any urgent issues that arise. There will be staff in the academy throughout the holiday and the phone  

system remains in operation.  

 

Building work has started on replacing the roof of the Sixth Form block and the Science block is to be     

decorated this summer. The students have also been working on the external environment to ensure the site 

continues to be an attractive place to study.  

 

The students have continued to be outstanding ambassadors for the academy this year and I enjoyed    

celebrating this with them on their awards afternoon on Friday 12 th July. I have also introduced Principalõs 

Commendation Awards this year which are awarded to students who have gone above and beyond either 

in the academy or out in the community. If you feel a student has achieved something amazing and they 

wonõt share it with me I am happy to take nominations from parents and carers for future awards.  

 

A reminder that the uniform in September will remain as it is currently except for the girlõs skirt. As discussed 

last year we have ongoing issues regarding very short skirts. From September 2019 the academy skirt for all 

year groups is a pleated black skirt to the knee. This change to uniform was shared with all parents last year 

so no exceptions will be made. Girls can continue to wear trousers.  The boyõs uniform is unchanged.  

 

I wish you all a fantastic and restful summer and I look forward to seeing you all 

again in September.  

 

 

 

 

Karen Squire  

Principal  

Friday 19th July - 2.00 pm Finish 
 

Friday 19th July is the last day of this academic year, and the academy will finish early for students at   

2.00 pm. Academy bus services will arrive early to collect students who normally travel by bus. If you are 

unable to collect your child or have no provision for them at home, please let the office know by Thursday 

18th July so that provision can be arranged for your child to stay in the academy until 3.25pm. If your child 

does stay at the academy until 3.25pm however, please be aware that there will be no school bus 

transport available at the end of the day.  

 



 Absence 
We have had a high standard of attendance this academic year with students returning as soon as possible 

following absence. For those students who have had difficulties such as long term illness or other issues, their  

efforts to return to the academy have been admirable and rewards given to them. Please help us continue to 

maintain a high standard of attendance in the next academic year. As usual you can contact us before 8.45 

at attendance@johnport.derbyshire.sch.uk  or on 01283 735181 and leave a message stating the student name, 

form and absence reason, include brief symptoms if unwell.  

 

For leave of absence, other than illness or medical appointments, please download the form from our website 

currently found under Resources, Forms. Please return this to attendance@johnport.derbyshire.sch.uk .  We   

cannot encourage holidays during the academic term but we do consider each request individually.  

 

We will continue to work alongside you if your childõs attendance falls below recommended levels and hope 

that through this partnership we can increase and improve your childõs career at John Port Spencer Academy. 

 

Thank you for your support ð the Attendance Team ð Mrs A Allen and Ms C Walsh  

Student I.D Cards for Academic Year 2019/2020 
ALL students must keep their I.D card for use in September. The usual replacement charge of £2.00 is 

applicable if the card needs to be replaced. Only students starting in September in Years 7, 10 or 12 

will be issued with a new I.D. card. These will be produced when the new school photographs are 

available. The old card must be used until then.  

Student Mobile Phones 
Mobile phones and electronic devices are allowed in the Academy but should be switched off and kept in 

school bags whilst the students are on site. Failure to comply will result in a child having their phone removed. 

Persistent non -compliance will result in a request not to bring the device into the Academy.  

Term Dates for Academic Year 2019-20 
  

 
 

There will be a phased start to the academic year:  

Wednesday 4th September 2019: Years 7, 10 and 12 will come into the Academy.  

Thursday 5th September 2019: All Year groups to attend the Academy.  

  

INSET Days 

Monday 2 nd  September 2019  

Tuesday 3 rd September 2019  

Friday 25 th October 2019  

Monday 24 th February 2020  

Monday 20 th July 2020 

Term 1 Monday 2 nd  September 2019*  - Friday 25 th  October 2019* * Note INSET days  

Term 2 Monday 4 th November 2019  - Friday 20 th  December 2019  

Term 3 Monday 6 th January 2020  - Friday 14 th  February 2020  

Term 4 Monday 24 th February 2020*  - Friday 3 rd April 2020  

Term 5 Monday 20 th April 2020  - Friday 22 nd  May 2020  

Term 6 Monday 1 st June 2020  - Monday 20 th July 2020*  

 School Photographs  

Individual photographs for students in Year 7, 10 and 12 will be on Wednesday 4 th September 2019. Individual 

and group photographs for students in Year 11 and Year 13 will be taken on Friday 6 th September 2019.  
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World Class Ball Crew - Ellen Taylor (12RJV) & Nancy Taylor (9W) 
 

At the end of June, Ellen Taylor 12RJV and Nancy Taylor 9W were Ball 

Crew team members for the Nature Valley tennis tournament in        

Nottingham.   They were selected from over a hundred applicants and 

have been attending weekend training since February.   The               

tournament director sent this message to the Ball Crew at the end of 

the event.    
 

õõ I understand from feedback I have received that the crew this year 

have been highly praised for their high standard and ability, as one of 

the best crews to have been part of the tournament. Thank you, from 

the bottom of my heart, to you all for the key role you have played in 

this event, representing the tournament, the LTA & Nottingham City 

Council to deliver this world class, international grass court event at the 

Nottingham Tennis Centre. õõ  

 

Horse Riding Achievements ï Jessica in Year 8 
 

 In June, Jessica qualified for the 1st round at The Champions of Great 

Britain horse riding trials which are to be held in Wales.  

 

In the trials for the Championships, Jessica won against 37 competitors. 

This is a testament to her for all the hard work she puts into caring for 

her horse and building the bond and trust that is very much required for 

a horse and rider to be successful.  

Intermediate Maths Challenge 
 

Congratulations to all our students who participated in the Intermediate Maths          

Challenge. Several students achieved bronze, silver or gold.  

 

Jack in Year 10 has done really well in the Intermediate Maths challenge and the      

Olympiad achieving bronze, silver and gold!  

 

Over 250,000 students from more than 3000 schools entered the Intermediate Maths 

Challenge. To recognise the highest performers in the challenge the top scoring 40% are 

awarded bronze, silver and gold certificates in the ration of 3:2:1.  

 

World Orienteering 

Day 
Some students in Years 7 -10   

participated and supported 

Wor ld  Or ienteer ing  Day        

challenges on the academy 

site. We also welcomed some 

primary school students along 

too!  
 

Thanks to Derwent Valley         

Orienteers and South Derbyshire 

ASP. Well done to all involved!  

 Revision Guide  

Recycling 
 

When you have finished   

using your revision guides or 

texts for any subject, please 

do not dispose of them! 

Drop them off to Mrs Smitton 

in C14. Students in Year 10 

will make use of them and 

we hope to have a set in 

each form room next year. 

Thank you.  



 Uniform Expectations 
 

Academy Uniform for Years 7  - 11 

The Academyõs uniform suppliers can provide a whole uniform (apart from shoes) that meets        

uniform requirements. Items with the Academy logo  can only be purchased from one of our         

suppliers. Details of designated suppliers can be found towards the back of this newsletter and on 

the Academy website.  
 

Items purchased from other suppliers must  meet the Academy's uniform requirements.  
 

Compulsory items : 

John Port blazer  

John Port tie  

Stitched down knife pleated black skirts that must be fitted to the knee. Suppliers will advise on     

acceptable length and fitting.  

Please note that from September 2019, only the pleated skirt will be allowed  

Plain white firm collared formal shirt/blouse that will accommodate a tie comfortably (both long and 

short sleeves are acceptable). Shirts are worn tucked into trousers or skirt  

Black trousers ð plain, formal, tailored and full length  

Socks ð plain black or white  

Tights ð plain black tights  

Formal black school shoes ð plain, flat  
  

The following items are strictly not allowed:  

Gilets 

Hoodies (other than the uniform item for PE)  

Tight fitting trousers/leggings/black jeans/chinos  

Short skirts/fashion skirts/stretchy or clingy fabrics  

Decorative buttons/external zips/fashion wear  

Long/baggy/ôboyfriendõ cardigans 

Patterned tights  

Trainers, including trainers that are all black (e.g. Converse, Vans, Nike, Adidas etc.)/plimsolls/casual  

shoes/coloured or patterned shoes/high heels/fashion boots  
  

Additional Information  

Coats ð there is no ôuniformõ coat. Students may wear a coat of their choice during the winter 

months, but this must not have obtrusive/offensive logos or be heavily decorated.  

Students will be allowed to remove their blazer in classrooms if they become too warm.  

In the interests of safety, students may remove their blazer in laboratories and workshops.  

Long hair must be tied back in laboratories and workshops, aprons must also be worn.  

Jewellery ð students may wear a watch, one pair of small stud earrings and/or one small item of    

religious jewellery. Students may not wear any other decorative piercings to the face or body whilst 

in the Academy.  

Make -up ð students will be asked to remove excessive make -up, false nails and brightly coloured nail 

varnish. Nails should be of a sensible length and should be a clear, natural colour  

Hair - no extreme  colours or  styles are permitted, and any hair accessories should be in keeping with 

formal wear.  
 

Additional Requirements:  

1 x navy blue or black apron (for use in Design and Technology lessons)  

1 x black and white check chefõs apron (for use in Food Technology) 

1 x Academy ID card and 1 x lanyard (provided by the Academy).  



 Uniform Expectations - PE Kit 
 

Compulsory items that may be purchased from the Academyõs designated uniform suppliers: 
 

Boys ð Indoor / fine weather PE kit:  

Designated Academy PE polo shirt (navy/sky blue with 

the Academy logo)  

Designated Academy shorts (navy/sky blue) or plain    

navy shorts  

Sports socks ð plain navy football socks or plain white 

sports ankle socks  
 

Boys ONLY ð Additional Outdoor / Rugby /  

Cold weather PE kit:  

Designated Academy rugby shirt navy/sky (this is designed as a cold weather garment as well as a   

rugby shirt) with the Academy logo  
 

PLEASE NOTE: Boys must not purchase the Academy PE hoody instead of a rugby shirt ð as the hoody 

is not suitable for rugby.  
 

Girls ð Indoor / fine weather PE kit:  

Designated Academy PE polo shirt (navy/sky blue with the Academy logo)  

Designated Academy shorts or skort (navy/sky blue) or plain navy shorts  

Sports socks ð plain navy football socks or plain white sports ankle socks  
 

Girls ONLY ð Additional Outdoor / Cold weather PE kit:  

Designated Academy rugby shirt navy/sky (this is designed as a cold weather garment) with the 

Academy logo, or, alternatively the girls may choose to buy the designated Academy navy hoody 

with the Academy logo (alternative option for girls as they currently do not do rugby in PE)  
 

Additional compulsory items for Boys and Girls in PE:  

Training shoes ð for both indoor and outdoor lessons (plimsolls, canvas shoes, pumps and everyday 

footwear are not permitted).  

Please note that when students use the Astroturf pitch, they should either wear trainers or boots with 

molded studs (not blades) ð the PE Department will be able to advise students further on this matter.  

Swimwear ð suitable one piece swimsuit for girls and suitable trunks/shorts (above the knee) for boys.  
 

Additional Recommended Items for PE:  

Shin pads for hockey/football  

Gum shield for hockey/rugby (this may be purchased from the Academy).  
 

Optional Items for PE:  

Tracksuit top ð plain navy blue/black  
 

In the event of a problem with the Academy uniform, parents should speak to their childõs Head of 

Year or Pastoral Manager.  

 

ACADEMY LOGO:  
 

The academy name change has been added to our uniform this year, so all new stock from suppliers 

will have the John Port Spencer Academy text under the academy logo.  
 

There is no obligation to change to the new updated uniform logo.  
 

Eventually all students will be wearing the new logo as existing uniform is replaced.  



Tennis ï Ethan in Year 8 
 

Ethan was selected as part of a team of 5 under 14 boys to represent  

Derbyshire at the U14 LTA Tennis County Cup for three days over May 

bank holiday  weekend.  
 

The Derbyshire coaches were Tom and Ben Rushby who are ex John Port 

School students. Ethan won all his matches v Lincolnshire but the winners 

of the weekend were Leicestershire this year.   
 

Ethan was also team leader of the tennis ball boys at the LTA Nottingham 

Nature Valley Open from 8 -16 June.   

Etwall Well Dressing Festival Weekend 
 

The community thanked Mrs Hodgson, the Senior Band and 

the Junior Band for playing on the village green on Sunday 

afternoon at Etwall Well Dressing Festival.  Music is a very    

important part of the academy and every year (whatever 

the weather) the students have given up part of their Sunday 

to perform in the village during the festival weekend,        

passionate about performing and showcasing their talent.  

 

This year was the first year for Mrs Hodgson to experience the 

Well Dressing weekend. She and the bands played for a full 

hour to a very appreciative audience. A number of local  

residents who we spoke to said that this was the best performance by the school bands at Well     

Dressing for years. Next year, 2020, will be the 50th Anniversary of Well Dressings in Etwall and the 

school bands have been asked to perform again on Sunday 17th May 2020.  

 

The Community really appreciate the academy taking part in the village event and as both parents 

and as members of Etwall Well Dressing Association, we would like to thank Mrs Hodgson and the 

bands for all the hard work that goes in to giving the village such a wonderful performance.  

Laura and Tom O'Brien  

Derbyshire Youth Conference on Mental Health 
 

Mrs Pemberton was accompanied by Toby and Amy in Year 12 to participate in 

the Derbyshire Youth Conference on Mental Health.  
 

Twenty -three schools attended to talk about how young people are affected by 

mental health and how a Young Person's Charter could help students to adopt 

healthy practices when tackling and talking about mental health in their school.  
 

Toby and Amy shared good practice from JPSA and talked about their work as 

Sixth Form Leaders and mentors. Amy has led numerous workshops and             

assemblies on the topic of Mental Health, recently advising students in Year 10 

how to relax and stay positive in their preparation for exams.  
 

Toby is a Youth Councillor for Derbyshire and leads on many topics affecting 

young people across the county including Mental Health, Knife Crime and        

Bullying.  


